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he National Employment Authority 
(NEA) was represented at the migration data 
and statistics workshop that took place from 

25-28 April 2022 in Djbouti City, Republic of Djbouti.  
The workshop aimed to improve the availability and 
quality of migration statistics within the IGAD region 
through; strengthening national and regional actors in 
the production and use of migration statistics.

The speci�c objectives of this workshop was to: take 
the stock of the previous meeting recommendations; 
get the update on the Status of the Migration and 
Displacement Data Technical Working Groups in the 
Countries; Share experiences on the results of the 
Labour Force Migration Surveys; collaborate Key 
results on migration and displacement indicators from 
the Population & Household Censuses; deliberate on 
lessons learnt from the implementation of the IDP and 
Refugees Statistics, Data Sharing and Data protection;  
make presentation on the priority indicators as aligned 
to the IGAD regional Migration Policy framework and 
the RSDS Migration initiatives as well as emphasize on 
coordination and collaboration by the Regional 
Economic Communities among other key issues.

Kenya Represented at the Migration 
Data and Statistic Workshop for the 
IGAD region,  Held in Djbouti. 

The Five-day workshop brought together �ve repre-
sentatives from each IGAD member state. The group 
consisted of Senior experts responsible of migration 
data from: National Coordination Mechanisms; Nation-
al Statistical Institutes (the migration data Focal Point); 
Ministry of Labour; Immigration services/department; 
Ministry of Foreign A�airs as well as  o�cials in charge 
of migration issues in international and regional orga-
nizations. 

The deliberation of the workshop  were unpacked 
through: expert presentations, focusses group discus-
sions, review of various reports and use of Video clips

The workshop results were: Deliberation on the 
Member States status of implementation of migration 
statistics activities ,Guidelines on the Minimum list of 
key regional migration priority Indicators for IGAD 
Region; Deliberations on the International Labour 
Migration Statistics (ILMS) questionnaire; Launching of 
the �rst edition of the IGAD Migration Statistics report; 
devising a roadmap of the 2nd edition of migration 
statistics report and forging for a Way forward on 
collection and management of migration data in the 
region
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s Kenya seeks to facilitate safe, orderly and 
digni�ed migration to key labour markets, it 
has to contend with a myriad of the opportu-

nities and challenges that migration presents in an 
increasingly dynamic environment; more so given the 
fact that the bulk of migration in Kenya is intra-conti-
nental. The Ministry of Labour is cognizant that the 

Workshop to Validate the Draft Labour 
Migration Management Bill 2022

ability of the country to capitalize on the opportunities 
that migration presents, and mitigate its negative 
impacts; and the ability to manage all aspects of migra-
tion and to engage with other countries that are desti-
nations for Kenyan migrants, pre-supposes the pres-
ence of robust migration governance systems: the 
legal and policy frameworks and institutional arrange-
ments for managing migration in a coherent manner.

Since 2019,  the Ministry of Labour in collaboration 
with International Organization for Migration (IOM) 
has been implementing programs that enhance Safe, 
Orderly and Humane labour migration.  One such 
initiative is the  Labour Migrations Policy that proposes 
the development of a labour migrations management 
bill to enhance protection of Kenyan migrant workers 
during the entire cycle of labour migrations (Pre-De-
parture, Exit and Travel, Onsite, & return and Integra-
tion). A technical working team has been developing 
the Bill.

Against this backdrop, a validation workshop of the 
Labour Migration Management Bill 2022 was 
convened by the National Employment Authority 
(NEA) on 27th April 2022 at Sarova Panafric Hotel, 
Nairobi.  The purpose of the workshop was to  present 
the status of the draft Labour Migration Management 
Bill; A�ord an opportunity to stakeholders to provide 
their inputs, Create a platform for sharing by stake-

At the end of the workshop, some of the recommenda-
tions agreed were: need to conduct regular national 
coordination meetings on migration data in each of 
the Member States; Strengthen coordination mecha-

nisms and TWGs on migration data at the regional 
level; Develop regional guidelines on migration data 
collection;  Enhance quality and access of migration 
statistics; Align national migration strategies with the 
overall IGAD �ve-year strategy; adopt/adapt a region-
al/international approach with regard to classi�cations 
of migrants (long-term, short-term); nature of migra-
tion �ows (work, family, humanitarian); and impact on 
labour market composition (sector domination) in 
order to inform policy formulation and development 
programmes and de�ne con�dentiality rules and data 
security rules, including identi�cation of units/entities 
that are responsible for transmitting and receiving the 
data;
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holders of experiences on labour migrations manage-
ment as well as develop a road map in �nalization of 
the Bill

The workshop was graced by the Principal Secretary, 
Ministry of Labour Eng. Peter Tum C.B.S. In his opening 
remarks, the Principal Secretary emphasized the 
importance collaboration and partnership with key 
partners like the Council of Governor’s and IOM to 
implement pre-departure training, increase labour 
attaches in destination countries, and react to migrant 
concerns on a regular and prompt basis. He a�rmed 
the Government’s commitment of making the reinte-
gration return procedure more e�ective in reintegrat-
ing returnees back into the country

In her welcoming remarks, the Ag. Director General 
National Employment Authority, Edith Okoki  under-
scored the importance of  this policy in labour migra-
tion “the Labour Migration Policy has been improving 
labour migration coordination, transparency, �exibili-
ty, promoting overseas employment, protecting 
human and labour rights, maximizing the participation 
of Kenya migrant workers in economic development, 
promoting equal treatment of foreign migrant workers 
in Kenya, and providing a framework for the collection, 
analysis, and use of data and information on labour 
migration” She said

Full implementation of the  National Policy on Labour 
Migration seeks  to: enhance coordination of labour 

migration governance in the Kenya; enhance transpar-
ency and �exibility in labour migration; promote over-
seas employment; protect the human and labour 
rights and promote the welfare of Kenyan migrant 
workers; maximize participation of Kenya migrant 
workers in the economic development; promote equal 
treatment of foreigner’s migrant workers in Kenya who 
are lawfully engaged in employment and provide a 
framework for collection, analysis and use of data and 
information on labour migration and labour migrants.


